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July 12, 1996

$2.3 million settlement in plane crash 

The widow of a pilot who died in the crash of a small plane near DuPage Airport in 1991 has agreed to accept $2.3 million to settle a lawsuit she filed against the airport authority and the plane’s manufacturers. 

The lawsuit alleged that the manufacturers of the single-engine Cessna and its engine components had been aware of problems with a faulty carburetor part since 1963, according to Chicago attorney Steven M. Levin, of Levin & Perconti.  

The lawsuit also charged that mechanics at Planemaster Services Inc., then owned by the airport authority, failed to follow the directives in a service bulletin issued by the manufacturer, which had commended replacement of the part.  

The pilot, Dennis Schultz, 40, of West Chicago, and his daughter, Sandra, 16, of Elgin, were killed in September 1991 when the Cessna crashed shortly after takeoff into a parking lot east of the West Chicago airfield.  Schultz had rented the plane from Planemaster’s flight school.  

Planemaster was the flight school, air charter and maintenance business that was sold by the airport authority last year.  The authority is the government agency that operates the airport.  

New owners now operate a charter service under the Planemaster name, but they were not involved in the lawsuit.  

Levin said the National Transportation Safety Board had recommended in the 1980s that aircraft owners be told to replace the part, but he said the Federal Aviation Administration did not act until 1993.  

Charles Planek, of Johnson & Bell, which represented the airport authority and Planemaster, said there were only a handful of problems reported with the part over 40 years.  

